




In response, Queensland-based scientists established the Great Barrier 
Reef Committee in 1922. The committee saw itself as having two roles:
“pure” scientific research on the reef’s biology and geology; and the
identification of commercial products that the reef could provide.

In 1928 the committee, backed by the British, Australian and Queensland
governments, organised a research expedition to Low Isles, off the coast of
Port Douglas.

The year-long expedition, led by British-born marine scientist Charles 
Maurice Yonge, aimed to find evidence of the reef’s economic potential. But
the research, while significant to coral-reef science, offered little advice for
the Queensland government despite its significant financial investment.

Nonetheless, the Great Barrier Reef Committee continued to leverage the
state government’s interest in developing northern Queensland, and in
1950 it secured a lease on Heron Island. The committee was also given
funding to build a research station on the island, after promising that it
would reveal commercial products and boost tourism.

The Heron Island research station was built at a time when only a few
Australian universities offered full courses in marine biology. Reef science
had always been dominated by geology, as researchers sought to
understand how coral reefs were formed.

After the second world war, aided by more sophisticated drilling
equipment, and governments eager to locate local oil reserves, scientists
such as the Queensland geologist Dorothy Hill began studying the Great
Barrier Reef’s mineral and petroleum reserves, and recommended several

Heron Island, where the research sta ion is still opera ing, now run by the University of Queensland.
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